
                                                                                                                                                                                 Arnold C. Mendez, Sr.  
                                                                                                                                                                                 Feasts of the Lord—Passover  

 

Hours of the day 
1st      2nd       3rd     4th        5th       6th      7th       8th       9th     10th        11th  

9 AM 
Jesus led away to be 
crucified, Simon 
carries his cross, 
crucified between 
two thieves. 
Mt 27:31-33 
Jo. 19:18 
 

Passover Day Chronology 
The 14th Day of the 1st Month 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
Sundown                                                        Midnight                                             Sunrise                                                      Noon                                                          Sundown                          
    
 
 
 
 

Dusk 

8 PM Judas 
leaves to 
betray Jesus. 
Jo. 13:18-30 

8-10 PM 
New Covenant 
Bread and Wine, 
contention about 
being the greatest, 
prophecy about 
Peter's denial, final 
message, take a 
sword, sing a hymn. 
They leave for 
Gethsemane 
Jo. 13-17,  
Lk. 22:15-34 

10-12 PM 
Jesus takes 
Peter, James and 
John and prays 
at Gethsemane, 
disciples sleep.  
Mt. 26:36-46. 
  

Midnight-1 AM 
Judas comes with a 
mob, Peters cuts 
off ear of servant, 
Disciples escape, 
A disciple escapes 
naked. 
Mt. 26:46-56,  
Jo. 18:1-12,  
Mr. 14:42-52. 
 
 

1-2 AM 
Jesus and Annas  the 
High Priest's and 
Father-in-law of 
Caiaphas, Peter in the 
courtyard, Annas 
questions then beats 
Jesus and sends him to 
Caiaphas the other 
High priest. 
Jo. 18:12-27,  
Mt. 26:57-68 
 
 

2-4 AM 
Jesus is condemned by 
the High Priest and 
Sanhedrin-false 
witnesses. Peter denies 
Jesus twice-cock crows 
once. Third denial-cock 
crows again. 
Mt. 26:69-75,  
Mr. 14:55-65 

Daybreak 
At daybreak 
Sanhedrin 
condemns 
Jesus and send 
him to Pilate. 
Judas repents 
hangs himself. 
Mt 27:1-10 
 
 

Daybreak 
Jesus before Pilate 
then Herod then sent 
back to Pilate. 
Lk. 23:6-12 
 
 

8-9 AM 
Pilate finds Jesus 
innocent, washes his 
hands, releases 
Barabbas to please the 
crowd. Jesus scourged 
Jo. 19:1-5 
Mt. 27:15-23, 26-31 
 
 
Mt 27:1-10 
 
 

12 noon – 3 PM 
People mock Jesus, Jesus 
makes John responsible 
for his mother, and 
darkness covers the land. 
Mt. 27:39-45 
Jo. 19:25-27 
 

3-4 PM 
Jesus is forsaken 
offered vinegar, side is 
speared, dies.  The 
Temple veil is torn, 
great earthquake.  
Mt. 27:46-51 
 
 

4-6 PM 
Women watch until 
the end. Joseph of 
Arimathea obtains 
the body of Jesus; 
Nicodemus helps 
prepare body, tomb 
sealed at sunset. 
Mt. 27:55-61 
Jo. 19:38-42 
 
 

6-7 PM 
The Passover is 
slain and prepared 
by the disciples at 
twilight—right 
after sundown, at 
dusk between the 
two evenings.  
During the 
Passover meal 
Jesus institutes the 
foot washing. 
Jo. 13:1-5 
 


